[Published in News Letter on 11 August 2009 less two paragraphs in bold.]
Dear Editor,                                                                                              4 August 2009 
Helena Macormac’s letter of 3 August 2009 (News Letter) is one of a robotic stream demanding a bill of rights that emanates from affiliates of the NI Human Rights Consortium, in this instance the NI Council for Ethnic Minorities (NICEM). 

She claims there is cross-community support for the proposal of the NI Human Rights Commission (NIHRC). Well there isn’t amongst our elected representatives - only the nationalist parties support this bill while the Conservatives will not be legislating anything specifically for Northern Ireland. Indeed Shaun Woodward has already stated NIHRC’s proposal went beyond their brief (although not their statutory remit!).

 Ms Macormac offers a total non-sequitur in writing about “recent sectarian and racist attacks,” being so fresh in our minds that “we need the protections offered by a bill of rights, ensuring everyone has the same rights on issues as basic as standards of living, accommodation, work” etc.  

If, by attacks, she means the expulsion of the Roma from South Belfast or of Protestants from Rasharkin, not to mention the ceaseless destruction of Orange Halls, they would not be reduced by the suggested bill of rights. These are matters for the police and the judiciary, not a human rights court. 

The departure of the Roma was effected by a group of youths, some apparently under 16 who could not be prosecuted under the NI Human Rights Commission’s proposals. 

They were left to get on with their attacks by an un-coordinated police response while the Romanians were hastened out by socialist revolutionaries trying to advance on the back of minorities – Roma this week; Gays the next.  

And this is not to mention ‘moderate’ nationalist youths in the Holy Land attacking the City Church, apparently to get Loyalists further blamed, plus the great and the good rushing round and worsening a panic that ended up with the Roma on buses to Dublin airport when their houses should instead have been properly protected. 

For confirmation on blame, readers can see the Fortnight article by a leading advocate of Travellers' rights, Derek Hanway (also on BBC NI News http://news.bbc.co.uk/1/hi/northern_ireland/8153386.stm under ‘Anti-racists fed NI Roma crisis’).  

Now where in this mess would a NI bill of rights help? We are laden with legislation on race, equality and discrimination. It is of value in stopping some excesses but much is rarely invoked. Effective enforcement of existing rights and duties is the answer not more laws providing false security. Less is more in this department. 

Yours sincerely 
Jeffrey Dudgeon
